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April 20, 2023
Re: Waiver request, building permit #23001190
Dear Mr. Davis:

I submitted a building permit request for building a deck on the back of our home. Inspector Melanie
Eshenbaugh has informed me that “this property would be required by Howard County code to submit a
percolation certification plan to establish a Sewage Disposal Area (SDA)”. Though Ms. Eshenbaugh did
not cite the actual code, 1 am assuming this plan is to verify that the deck we are building would not
impact a new septic drain field on our property should it be needed in the future.

I am requesting a waiver of the percolation certification plan for the following reasons. Pictures are also
attached.

e Our current septic drain field is far to the side of our home (see photograph A). Our property of 3
acres has a great deal of space for a new drain field below the current drain field (see photograph
B).

e The proposed deck would not impede the current drain field due to the field’s current location nor
the future drain field due to the size of our property. The deck would not be placed over or be
especially close to a new drain field because it will only be on the back of the house.

e A future septic drain field would not be possible in the proposed deck location on the back of the
house (see photograph C) or even near it based on where our sewage exits the home (Photograph
D).

» The proposed deck creates no increase in living space.

e  Qur current septic system was pumped and inspected on December 28, 2022 prior to our purchase
of the property. The inspection company, Fogles, indicated that there are no signs of septic drain
field failure. We had all of the piping from the house to the septic tank replaced in January, due to
a belly in the line, to ensure that the system is working properly.

e  Our neighbors to the side where our septic drain field have a property of 4 acres. We are well
spread out.

In summary, the percolation certification plan is unnecessary at this time due to the size of our property,
no increase in living space, location of the current septic drain field, and more than sufficient space for a
future septic drain field away from the current proposed deck.

If additional information or images of the property would be helpful in assessing this waiver request,

please let me know. I would also be happy to walk you through the property in person if that would be
helpful. ,
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